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SUMMARY
The effects were investigated of gas- 
(100%) vs vacuum packaging (as con­
ducted by the Corr-vac® packaging sys­
tem) on temperature decline in ham 
muscles, on the microbiological quali­
ty of the shoulder, and on the sensory 
quality of the loin, hot boned from 
skinned pig carcasses. Neither rate of 
temperature decline nor sensory quali­
ty were affected by packaging techni­
que. This was probably due to the sys­
tem of vacuum packaging which aims at 
evacuating until a residual air pres­
sure of 300 mbar, and thus leaving a 
considerable amount of air in the 
pack. The microbiological condition of 
CO?-packaging of pork primals from 
skinned pig carcasses appears to be a 
good alternative for vacuum packaging 
when the Corr-vac® system is used. 
Further research is needed to 
establish optimal (gas) packaging con­
ditions.

INTRODUCTION
The two packaging methods currently 
available to processors to maximise 
storage life of fresh pork are vacuum 
packaging and storage in modified at­
mospheres. In fact, vacuum packaging 
is a form of modified atmosphere sto­
rage, albeit one in which the gas at­
mosphere is neither known nor con­
trolled. Apart from this drawback 
vacuum-packaging has several other 
disadvantages (Seideman et al., 1980)
e.g. high leaker rates associated with 
vacuum packaged primals that may still 
contain bone fragments, cut distortion 
and increased amounts of purge (Seide­
man et al., 1979).
Controlled atmosphere packaging could 
reduce leaker rates, purge losses and 
distortion. Furthermore, in controlled 
atmosphere packaging, bacterial growth
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Experiment C : sensory quality.
Twenty hot boned loins (M. longissimus 
dorsi) were vacuum packaged another 
20 hot boned loins were gas-packaged. 
After 1 and 9 days of storage at 
1±1*C, 10 loins of each treatment
group were unpacked and sampled to 
assess waterholding capacity (Honikel, 
1987; Kauffman et al., 1986), colour 
(with Minolta® reflectometer), trans­
mission value (Hart, 1962) and pH.

Data were analysed for statistical 
significance with the Student-t-test 
(p<0.05).

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION 
For reasons mentioned earlier we ex­
pected the temperature decline of hot 
boned gas-packaged meat to be slower 
than that of hot boned vacuum-packaged 
meat. However, as can be seen in Fig­
ure 1, this was not the case in ex­
periment A, where the rate of tempera­
ture fall was hardly affected by the 
packaging method. This may seem sur­
prising as air is known to have an
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insulating effect. A possible explana­
tion for these results is the vacuum 
technique applied. The conventional 
method of vacuum packaging aims at
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AEROBIC COLONY COUNT

storage time (days)
Fig. 2 The effect of packaging tech­
nique on the microbiological condition 
of the M. triceps brachii (hot boned 
from skinned pig carcasses) during 
14 days of storage at 0-2°C: gas-pack­
aging ([ ]) vs vacuum-packaging

♦'’statistically significant difference 
(p<0.05)
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Table la Sensory quality characteris­
tics assessed at 1 and 9 days post 
mortem of hot boned pork loins as in­
fluenced by vacuum vs gas packaging 
(n=10)

Day 1 

Vacuum Gas

Muscle pH 5.71 5.67

Drip % 2.6 2.5
(Honikel, 1987)

Filter paper 24 17
method (mg) 

(Kauffman et 
al., 1986)

Colour L 53.4 53.8
a 13.6 14.3
b 7.4 7.9

Transmission value 29 30

Table lb Sensory quality characteris­
tics assessed at 1 and 9 days post 
mortem of hot boned pork loins as in­
fluenced by vacuum vs gas packaging 
(n=10)

Day 9

Vacuum Gas

Muscle pH 5.87 5.82

Drip % 4.2 3.2
(Honikel, 1987)

Filter paper 37 35
method (mg) 

(Kauffman et 
al., 1986)

Colour L 55.8 55.7
a 15.6 15.0
b 9.6 9.5

Transmission value 26 26



Netherlands.
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